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SUMMARY  

  

This month, I was away attending the NUS Education Conference . A big thank you to Ollie for stepping in as 

Acting President during that time. Despite being away, it’s been a fantastic month, particularly with the rollout 

of our exam cost-of-living initiatives, which saw significant student engagement. 

We’ve also submitted several briefing notes to the University to advance key academic reforms and project 

proposals. 

A productive month all round! 

 

MEETINGS ATTENDED  

  

  

Date   Meeting     Purpose    

28/5 O-day 2 catch up  

29/5 TCRB/Guild workshop  

 Coffee catch up with 

DVCESE about venture  

 

 Cosy of living 

sustainability project 

 

 Coffee catch up with 

DVCESE about academic 

 

 Catch up with chancellor 

about venture 

 

3/6 Guild SRC  

4/6 Cosy of living 

sustainability project  

 

5/6 Timetabling and class 

allocation committee 

 

 Guild/library meeting  

 Transport advisory group  

10/6 Ferry Network Expansion 

project 

 

 EMC  

 Catch up with VC  

 Venture/Guild meeting   

 Orientation week meeting   
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11/6 DEI committee  

 Cosy of living 

sustainability project 

 

12/6 Student digital experience 

pre briefing  

 

 Coursework scholarship 

committee 

 

 Audit and risk committee  

 Walls Philanthropic Donor 

event 

 

16/6 SSAF report meeting  

 Bookshop meeting  

17/6 Catch up with ethan   

 O-day 2 planning  

 Guild x Wellbeing student 

life 

 

18/ 6  Academic board  

 Student life/ Guild  

 Cost of living sustainability 

project meeting 

 

19/6 Guild x India campus catch 

up 

 

 Prosh timetabling 

discussion 

 

 SAWP meeting   

 Catch up with student life 

and PCS 

 

23 – 27/ 6 NUS Ed Conference  

 

  

  

PROJECT UPDATE  

Guild Councillor Check-Ins  

Done 

 

Guild Master Plan Update  
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IN PROGRESS  

 Tav interior is currently in progress of being renovated! Its looking really great and will likely be ready for 

the start of sem 2 

  

Parking  

IN PROGRESS  

- No new update  

 

O-week DONE  

Success!  

  

  

Tav 50th Anniversary  

IN PROGRESS  

 Finalising the date for alumni event with alumni engagement committee as well as further preparation 
for the event  
  

O-day Afters  

DONE   

 •    

Golden Ticket Almost DONE   

•  This initiative will be rolling out for seem 2 Oday, preparing to have an earlier roll out with the staff 

 

Bookshop Guild x Humanities  

ONGOING  

- No further updates  

 

Mirrors in music building   

Working with Katrina and Campus management to get a sense of the funding for this initiative  

  

Essential Products Pack 

DONE  

 

  

Second O-Day in Semester 2  

IN PLANNING  

 The Guild plans to host a second O-day to give campus culture a mid-year boost.   

• Confirmed for 29th July 

• The events team is working through a timeline that has been settled on in collaboration with 

myself and SOC  

 

Ban on announcements in lecture theatres  

IN PROGRESS  

Still in conversation with senior executive regarding lessoning of limitations 

  

UniHall fees investigation  

- No further updates  

 

Guild Connect  

IN PLANNING   

Speaking with student life regarding this 

 

UWA Gaming Hub  
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IN PROGRESS   

Have made some progress with Uni IT however they said it would be unlikely for them to have the install 

of wifi ready before semester 2 starts  

  

Student Initiative Submission Portal  

IN PLANNING   

• Looking at implementing at the start of sem 2 

  

NUS Engagement  

ONGOING   

Recently attended Education conference which was an interesting event (I will go through further details 

in my report on the conference) however it was useful in terms of meeting other student unions and 

exchanging ideas  

  

Guild Unit Review System  

IN PLANNING  

 I have raised this project to the chair of the digital student experience committee for some feedback and 

potentially university support  

  

UWA Ferry  

IN PROGRESS  

• The Guild has been included as key stake holder for consultation, and we will continue to give 

our input to ensure the ferry is safe and helpful for students   

  

National Student Ombudsman  

No further updates  

  

Guild Pilates DONE   

The Pilates studio, a collaboration with UWA Sport, has launched  

  

Reid Library  

DONE  

The library is now open, providing a fantastic space for students.  

• Seating capacity has increased by over 140 seats.  

• Reid will be open 24/7 by Semester 1.  

• The Guild will collaborate with the Library and Student Life to provide helpful services.  

  

New EVA Policy  

Caught up with Tash who is the head of this project. Was very insightful and provided a lot of clarity on 

the EVA policy  

- Policy is now rolling out with an email sent to all students regarding this 

Tav Wednesdays  

 No further updates   

 

Non-alcoholic tickets   

IN PLANNING   

No further updates  

  

Guild Op-Shop  

IN PROGRESS  

Looking at having another op shop at oday 2  

  

Improve SafeZone App  
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IN PROGRESS  

 No further updates 

  

Lighting Review IN 

PROGRESS  

- No further updates 

 

Free Pregnancy Tests for Students  

DONE  

The Guild will provide free pregnancy tests to students, addressing the cost-of-living crisis.  

Pharmacy is now administering   

  

24/7 Mental Health Support  

IN PROGRESS   

Working with the university to implement TalkCampus.   

Currently it is with university finance  

  

Free Library Dinners During Exams  

DONE 

Success!! 

 

Gave away 4000 noodle cups to student during exam period, it was very popular and very well received. We 

will be looking at doing more of these  

 

Discounted breakfasts during exam period  

 

We gave out 900+ $3.99 breakfast wraps, it was incredibly popular especially after we expanded the offering 

times for this deal 

 

WASAC and MASA  

IN PROGRESS  

WASAC Rep secured!! 

 

Albany   

IN PROGRESS  

Reached out to head of Albany   

- Albany trip might not be able to happen in august because of alumni engagement committee 

- I am looking at a separate time  

 

Free nappies in the parents rooms 

Done  

Success! 

 

Food for Fines 

Craig Mackenzie head of UniPark has confirmed that this is something we will be able to implement. Craig is 

currently waiting on a timeline for the system change meaning the start date is likely Sept or Oct. 

 

Guild outlets providing specific foods that co-inside with faith/cultural holidays  

- Reached out to ethno regarding a cultural calendar which they are currently working on and will 

assist the catering and tavern committee with this 

-  

Garlic bread in the tav 

- Done 
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Vending machines in Music school 

- No further updates  

 

Mental health pop up 

- Was going to be more specifically for women’s mental health and that will be a focus  

- Was raised in safer communities and will be a collaboration with the living room and wellbeing 

team  

- However it was also raised that maybe we should also target other groups with different themes 

- Therefore this collaboration may look at general pop ups in the different libraries to hit different 

areas of campus 

- Looking at activations (free stuff to offer) while also providing a service at the pop ups 

- Working with the student wellbeing team to map out what this looks like 

 

Cost of living sustainability project 

- Due to the success of the guild cost of living initiatives, we are likely to receive more 

funding for these projects. 

 

Cheaper parking for postgraduate students 

IN PROGRESS 

Currently just tracking the usage  

 

Club rooms and campus management 

 

Still monitoring this space and seeing if with the masterplan we can secure more club rooms to rely less on 

the university. 

 

Period product dispensers 

IN PROGRESS 

 

On track to getting done!! Hopefully installation will happen in the next 2 weeks with period product 

dispensers in each library YAY 

 

Academic policy 

 

We have submitted Guild recommendation to the next review of assessment policy working group 

 

50% cap on final exams 

• Considered a reasonable proposal; will be raised in the Assessment Review Working Group. 

 

Practice exam papers for first-year units 

• Also considered reasonable; will be raised in the same group. 

 

Final exam mark released to students 

• Some logistical challenges due to current systems, but will be explored further. 

 

Centralised platform for assessment marks 

• To be raised in the Digital Student Experience Project. 

 

5-day simple extension 

• A briefing paper has been prepared (thanks to Jay!) and sent for review. 

• Feedback is to wait for the EVA policy rollout before moving forward, to avoid overlap. 
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Free academic transcripts  

DONE 

• Secured for students upon graduation (comm rollout in progress). 

• Secured for BPhil exchange students (as it's mandatory for their program). 

• Working on access for 3rd year students applying for grad roles – flagged as logistically challenging. 

 

Ezone 24/7 

IN PROGRESS 

 

Raised to safer communities to investigate the resourcing of becoming 24/7 

 

Drug testing kits 

Took some time to get a response from SSDPA, however I have received most of the information and have 

submitted a briefing note to safer communities regarding this matter.  

 

Raising Palestinian student concerns to senior executive 

 

Met with the director of student life and other senior staff of student life along side the PCS exec and 

ethnocultural officers to discuss experience of Palestinian students on campus 

 

Master of Social Works Advocacy  

In progress 

 

Students studying a Master of Social Work have been having issues with their unit coordinator. Advocacy for 

the guild to the senior academics has occurred as well as support from student assist. The advocacy is 

ongoing along said PSA and ISD 

 

Food pantry drive 

 

Working with convocation council to organise a drive over the break for members of convocation to donate to 

the food pantry  

 

Guild x India Campus  

 

With UWA expanding its campus to India the Guild has been consulted on how to ensure that students 

attending the India campus have the support and experienced offered to students at UWA in western 

Australia. We have been having a lot of discussion regarding venture and its potential to expand into India  

 

Food market event with Foodbank and Allianz 

 

Working with food pantry working group to have a food market event where students can get free food like 

the food pantry on a much larger scale 

Date is confirmed for September 

 

 

  

FINANCES  
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ACHIEVEMENTS  

   

- Ferry Extension   

- 850 Essential product packs made   

- 1109 Golden tickets distributed   

- Implementation of Guild Op-shops   

- Successfully launching tav Wednesdays    

- Successful assistance in organising o-day afters   

- Successful launch of pregnancy tests in the pharmacy   

- O-day with more than 10k people   

- O-day after with 800 attendance  

- Guild on the Green with 500+ attendance  

- Pilates studio successfully launched   

- Successful official opening of the tavern   

- Successfully raised $5k + from Guild opshop  -   

- Garlic bread in the tav!  

- Free nappies in parents rooms  

- Successfully advocated for 24/7 reid library   

- Expanded shuttle bus to include Claremont station  

- Successfully advocated for Cameron hall lift   

- Secured $100k for cost of living projects with the University  

- Free academic transcripts upon graduation  

- $1.50 parking cap for postgraduate students  

- 4000 free dinners given out to students during exam period  

- Secured 2 day waiver on all assignments for students 

- Free academic transcripts at end of your degree and for bphil students  
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- Prevented the increase on academic transcripts 

-  

  

DISCUSSION POINTS  

  

  

  

 Regards,    

  

Nikhita Talluri  

  

112th GUILD PRESIDENT   

UWA STUDENT GUILD  
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SUMMARY 
Bad start for this month with everything going on with exams – ended up doing a bit more uni and a bit less Guild 
work over that time due to the need to pass my units. Overall though, still a positive month with some work done 
with various marketing teams. Picked up a weeklong shift for Nikhi over the break while she was away at Edcon as 
well, again very fun to step into her shoes! My two week break is over now and I’m back at uni, so picking everything 
back up right where I left it.  
 
 

MEETINGS ATTENDED 

Date Meeting Purpose  

28/5 Guild Council  Monthly meeting 

29/5 
UWA Staff orientation briefing Briefing for presentation to incoming UWA 

staff 

30/5 
UWA Staff orientation  Gave a presentation to incoming UWA staff 

as part of onboarding process 

4/6 
Perth is OK call Called to prepare for PiOK interview with 

their staff 

5/6 
Academic Quality and Standards 
Committee meeting 

Proxied for PSA President at the AQSC 
meeting 

10/6 
Executive Management committee 
meeting 

Monthly meeting 

13/6 
UWA College orientation presentation  Gave a presentation on the Guild to the 

incoming UWA College cohort 

17/6 
PiOK Interview/content Interviewed for the PiOK content 

2.0 Day meeting Helped plan for the 2nd O day in sem 2 
19/6 PROSH timetabling meeting Locked in PROSH dates for future 

24/6 

SRC Meeting Monthly meeting 

Student Reference group pre meeting Worked with Tenille to set the agenda for 
the SRG 

Matilda Award Discussion Met to help work through the Matilda 
Award 

25/6 
PSA President Short meeting regarding an ongoing 

situation 

26/6 

Hackett Café photoshoot Content creation with marketing 

Site walkthrough with Libra Identifying spots for period care product 
dispensers 

Catalyst Café photoshoot Content creation 

30/6 
Period product branding meeting Met to discuss branding for period product 

dispensers  

 
PROJECT UPDATE 

Student Experience Committee Working Group 

- [from April] Still waiting on UWA working group leads to define the scope of the investigation – 
there was one meeting I missed due to mandatory classes, but this was relayed as the general 
outcome of that meeting.  

- No updates since previous – still waiting on UWA staff to narrow down the scope.  
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Student Reference Group 

- Taking on a role within the student reference working group at the request of Emma and Fiona, 
looking to act as a student communication conduit to the larger committee this working group is 
a subset of.  

- Worked with Tenille to set a new agenda looking at cost of living and how both UWA and the 
Guild can best support students through this.  

 

Exam Results Back 

- Brought this to the Student Experience committee, and some positive feedback seemed to be 
received. Overall, some considerations are that this remains after the moderation process for 
marks, and after exam results are finalised, in order to avoid logistical concerns raised. Need to 
review UWA policy at some point as well to compare it to existing possibilities.   

 

Food for cultural holidays 

- Product of C+T meeting – need to consult Ethnocultural and PAC on what holidays would be good. 
Trying to provide at Guild outlets food specific to certain cultural holidays so as to allow students 
to have access to these foods when they might be away from home or culture.  

- Meetings so far have been delayed given other commitments rearing up.   
 

Food for fines 

- Worked with Jude and Nikhi, waiting to hear back from Nikhi after she has now brought it to a 
committee. This project aims to help with cost of living and to encourage donations of essential 
food items instead of parking fines.  

 

Pub Crawl Club Package 

- Working with Ethan, Emilia, and Catering to bring out a package to enable clubs to use tav for pub 
crawls instead of Varsity or other places. Meeting on 8/5/25 was positive – some key potential 
snags were identified around drink pricing, competition with Varsity, and the intention to offer 
this as an easy alternative on nights where Varsity is less of an option.  

 

Marketing 

- Worked with the marketing team to shoot some fun content for the cafés this month, as well as 
doing a fun segment with Perth is OK to help promote campus culture and student life! Had a lot 
of fun with this. 

 
 
FINANCES 
n/a 
 
ACHIEVEMENTS 

- Some good reel engagement! 
- Enabled a positive discussion on AI and assessment with the Student Reference Group 

 
DISCUSSION POINTS 
 
 
Regards,  
Oliver Barrett 
Vice President 
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SUMMARY 
 
I’ve been away a lot of this month so missed a few meetings. I have also been doing the midyear budget review. 
That has been going well so looking forward to passing that through council soon J 
 
MEETINGS ATTENDED 
 
 

Date Meeting Purpose  
28/05/2025 Guild Council Meeting  
12/06/2025 Audit and Risk Committee Biannual meeting 

 
PROJECT UPDATE 
Midyear Budget Review 
ALMOST DONE 

• Every department head has been contacted 
• Adjustments have been drafted and the budget will be released via circular within the next week. 

 
From this line below: same as previous months 
Golden Ticket 
COMPLETED/ALMOST DONE 

• These Golden tickets will be continued to be given out for students who didn’t redeem or haven’t 
collected theirs until September. They can be used at O Day 2 or also Club carnivals. 
 

Free essential items in Guild Student Centre 
ALMOST DONE 

• Packs are available, majority have been given out via the food pantry.  
• Some are available in through the living room for students that may need it 

o Security on campus have also been given a few to give to students who they might find 
living on campus.  

• We will continue to monitor and roll out more or make adjustments as we see fit/ as more 
feedback comes through. 

 
Student Initiative Portal 
IN PROGRESS 

• A way for student to submit suggestions to the guild and the guild to find out more about what 
students want, will be easy and anonymous to use. 

o Helps eliminate when students aren’t sure where to go for an idea and then when the 
opportunity does arise for them to say, they forget or ‘put on the spot’ 

o Easy way to connect guild and students. 
• Initial discussions with Chloe Bull have happened and been productive.  
• A pilot of this form will be launched using Microsoft forms to gauge interest with students. 

o This should happen in the next few weeks 
o If enough engagement is received through the form, a more dedicated portal can be set 

up in the future.  
 
FINANCES 
N/A 
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ACHIEVEMENTS 
N/A 
 
DISCUSSION POINTS 
OCM applications have still not been sorted by Equity and Diversity committee and two other committees 
are almost sorted. Budget review has run smoothly.  
 
Regards,  
 
 
Annika Leunig 
112th General Secretary 
secretary@guild.uwa.edu.au 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
ATTENDANCE 
 

mailto:secretary@guild.uwa.edu.au
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 December  January February March April May 

Nikhita Talluri Yes  Yes  Yes  Yes  Yes  Yes  

Oliver Barrett Yes  Yes  Yes  Yes  Yes  Apologies 

Annika Leunig Yes  Yes  Yes  Yes  Yes  Yes  

Aidan Kirby-

Smith 

Yes  Yes  Yes  Yes  Yes  Yes  

Ritika Menon Yes  Yes  Yes  Yes  Yes  Yes  

Charlie 

Backshall 

Yes  Yes  Yes  Yes  Yes  Yes  

Ethan Tan Yes  Yes  Yes  Yes  Yes  Yes  

Aimee Can Yes  Yes  Yes  Yes  Apologies Yes 

Jay Williams Yes  Yes  Yes  Yes  Yes  Yes  

Archit Menon Yes  Proxy Yes  Yes  Yes  Apologies 

Ruby Membry Proxy  Yes  Yes  Yes  Yes  Yes  

Jeffery Tang Yes  Yes  Yes  Yes  Apologies Yes 

Damien Zhang Yes  Apologies Apologies Apologies Apologies Yes 

Julia Suffell Yes  Yes  Yes  Yes  Yes  Yes  

Anthony Sims Yes Proxy Yes  Yes  Yes  Yes  

Libby Bailey N/A N/A N/A Yes Yes Apologies 

Lucinda Bartlett Yes  Yes  Yes  Yes  Yes  Yes  

Tabarek 

Alhaffar 

Yes  Yes  Apologies Yes Yes Yes 

Selina Al Ansari Yes  Yes  Yes  Yes  Yes  Yes  

Reihaneh 

Rezagholilou 

Yes  Yes  Yes  Yes  Yes  Yes  

Casey Taylor Apologies  Yes  Yes  Yes  Yes  Apologies 

Aryaman 

Bhoosrheddy 

Yes  Yes  Yes  Yes  Yes  Yes  

Ashel Siby Yes  Yes  Yes  Absent Absent Yes 

Archana Ashok Yes  Proxy Yes  Yes  Apologies Yes 

Finn Penter Yes  Proxy Yes  Apologies Yes Yes 

Jude Kamalddin Yes  Yes  Yes  Yes  Yes  Yes  

Kassidy 
Anderson 

Yes  Proxy Yes  Yes  Yes  Yes  

Katrina Soares Apologies  Yes  Yes  Yes  Yes  Yes  

Lachy Flavel Yes  Yes  Yes  Yes  Apologies Yes 

Naveen 

Nimalan 

Yes  Yes  Yes  Yes  Yes  Yes  
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Ojaswi Shrestha Yes  Yes  Yes  Yes  Yes  Yes  

Olivia Stronach Yes  Yes  Yes  Apologies Yes Yes 

Rama Sugiartha N/A N/A Yes Yes Yes Yes  
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SUMMARY 
 
June has been a rather successful month. With the completion of exams, I have had a lot more time to focus on my 
guild work. The regulation work is taking up most of my time, but I have an amazing Governance and Election Culture 
committee who have been doing an amazing job in supporting me in my endeavours. Everything is well on track to 
finally be completed this year. 
 

MEETINGS ATTENDED 
 
 

Date Meeting Purpose  

20/06/25 Meeting with Lizzie  Consult on the regulation changes and to 
gain a better understanding of the inner 
workings of the volunteering department.  

20/06/25 Meeting with Ethan Catch up chat about a club dispute   

23/06/25 Meeting with Tony  Regulation catch up and strategy meeting  

23/06/25 Meeting with Lizzie  Discuss relay for life 

23/06/25 Election culture meeting with Mary  Discuss and give feedback to Mary about 
previous elections 

23/06/25 Meeting with Ritika Catch up and discuss roadmap for the 
regulation changes  

24/06/25 Meeting with Tony and Chloe Discuss updates to regs 

24/06/25 Strategic resources meeting  Monthly meeting 

24/06/25 Meeting with Lizzie  Caught up on updates to the volunteering 
regulations 

24/06/2025 Meeting with Aryaman  Head of department meeting for regulation 
consultation 

25/06/2025 Meeting with ECC OCMs Introduce the ECC committee and bring 
them up to speed 

26/06/2025 Photoshoot at Hacket café Provide content for the commercial team 
and provide feedback on improvements and 
menu items 

26/06/2026 Meeting with Tony Catch up on regulation updates 

26/06/2026 Student Equity and Participation working 
group 

Regular meeting regarding university 
updates and changes to university policy  

26/06/2026 Meeting with Governance OCMs Introduce the Governance committee and 
bring them up to speed 

26/06/2025 Meeting with Ritika  Discuss changes to the regulations and 
department structure 

27/06/2025 Meeting with Tony Further discuss regs and updates 

30/06/2025 Meeting with PROSH Discuss PROSH governance changes 

30/06/2025 Governance  Monthly meeting  

30/06/2025 ECC  Monthly meeting  

30/06/2025 Meeting with Olivia  Discuss department changes and election 
updates  

30/06/2025 Meeting with Ashleigh   Discuss WASAC department 
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PROJECT UPDATE 
 
Governance overhaul 
Well and truly in the works this month. I have been rather busy with consultation with every department. 
Governance has begun to see some drafts and are actively working on finalising the department rules. 
After department rules, we are looking to re-structure committees and any other Governance related 
documents (eg: standing orders). The Guild Regulations and Election Regulations should be in a close to 
finished state once department rules have been finalised.  
 
Guild stances 
This has taken the back burner this month as most if not all my time has consisted of regulations. Hopefully 
I will get more time to work on this in Semester 2. 
 
Governance training  
At the time of writing, I have another meeting scheduled with Rama. Updating the Governance training 
can only really be accomplished once the relevant information has been finalised, however, some general 
updates can occur in the meantime. No major updates as the Governance overhaul is taking priority 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
FINANCES 
N/A 
 
ACHIEVEMENTS 

• Hosted the first TAV show of the year  

• Updated the PAC rules allowing more clubs to become PAC affiliated  
 
DISCUSSION POINTS 

• Please see me to discuss your department and upcoming changes!  
 
 
Regards,  
 
 
 
Aidan Kirby-Smith 

112th Chair 

chair@guild.uwa.edu.au 
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SUMMARY 
Had a  busy month with academics and club commitments.  
 
Been confirming details for the multicultural showcase with the Association of Culturally Appropriate Services, 
Sanskriti, ISD and Ethno 
MEETINGS ATTENDED 
 
 

Date Meeting Purpose  
23/06/2025 Internation Students Pre-Departure 

session 
Talked to incoming international students 
about the Guild and Student experience 

25/06/2025 Meeting with AfCAS for project update Date and details confirmed 
30/06/2025 Governance meeting Monthly meeting 
30/06/2025 ECC meeting Monthly meeting 

 
 
PROJECT UPDATE 
Multicultural Art Showcase 
UWA is a melting pot of different culture and artists looking for a platform to present them. A multimodal 
art showcase encourages talented students to continue practicing and performing their art.  
Organise an art showcase on the campus allowing students to display different forms of art and allowing 
them to access this diversity on campus. Possible collaboration with Akshata Jois as it is modelled after 
her project ‘Kriti Collective 2024’ 
 
April update – Met with AfCAS, potential to collaborate with cultural clubs, ISD and Ethno for a fundraising 
event. Will be a cultural night celebrating diversity and social work! Potential date – August 22nd 
 
Event confirmed for August 21 st and will be called Tapestry – Honour the past, Celebrate the now and 
Inspire the future in Octagon theatre. Confirming marketing and performers now.  
 
FINANCES 
 
 
ACHIEVEMENTS 
  
 
DISCUSSION POINTS 
Would any other departments be keen in contributing/collaborating to the fundraising multicultural 
event? 
 
Regards,  
 
 
 
Ritika Menon 
112th Deputy Chair 
Ritika.menon25@guild.uwa.edu.au 
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SUMMARY 
 
June was a quieter month for Ed Council as everyone focused on their studies and students started the break. Most 
of the month has been consumed with University meetings and advocacy as well as attending the National Union of 
Students (NUS) Education Conference. Massive shoutout to Ed Council Treasurer Louis Bird for distributing SPGs this 
month and already opening applications for base funding so FacSocs can get their money earlier and help run 
awesome events for students.  
 
The University advocacy has been ticking along well. Nikhi and I have had some developments with our policy 
proposals in the Assessment Review Working Group. Ideally some more concrete movement on this front come 
August once the semester resumes. 
 
Governance and Election Culture will meet Monday. Student Services will meet in July. 
 

MEETINGS ATTENDED 
 

Date Meeting Purpose  

26/05/25 PSA President Pre-briefied the University Education 
Committee and discussed the key agenda 
points we need to raise/discuss with uni. 

26/05/25 University Education Committee Introduced to a new committee structure 
that would downside University education 
committees from 18 to 10, discussed modes 
of delivery and student wellbeing, and also 
reviewed university policy on lecture 
capture, review and appeal of academic 
decision and the timetabiling policy. 

26/05/25 Guild President NUS Education Conference Discussion, 
Booking and Approval. 

27/05/25 SOCPAC Meeting  Attended the monthly SOCPAC meeting and 
heard what was going on in the club space. 
Shoutout to Ethan and Aimee as always. 

28/05/25 Guild Council  

29/05/25 Review of Assessment Working Group Attended the RAWG and discussed an 
update exam timetable/rules suggestion, 
advocated for SPARKPlus to become 
mandatory and received an update from 
workstream leads. 

30/05/25 Deputy Vice-Chancellor (Education and 
Student Experience) and Guild President 

Attended monthly meeting with Guy and 
Nikhi to discuss issues facing students 
around exam time. Also received an update 
on the strategic education direction the 
University is taking and had a general chit-
chat. 

03/06/25 Ed Vice-President Catch-up on Study Abroad Handbook 
project. 

04/06/25 Exams RnR Sausage Sizzle Helped to handout over 200 sausages 
during exam week for students to enjoy 
after their morning, and before their 
afternoon exams. 
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05/06/25 Academic Quality and Standards 
Committee 

Attended AQSC where UWA’s TEQSA rating 
was discussed, as well as course reviews and 
monitoring processes. 

05/06/25 Ed Treasurer Discussed a couple of internal deliberations, 
the distribution of SPGs and the Ed Council 
budget. 

06/06/25 University Learning and Teaching 
Committee 

Discussed the introduction of a new 
admissions system that the University are 
considering, also received an update from 
APVC Williams and ULTC Standing 
Committees. 

09/06/25 Academic Integrity Advisory Group Received an update from the Chair, 
discussed the academic policy review, use of 
deepseek by students, support person for 
SAIO, and discussed a proposal for exam 
office to review exam protocals. 

11/06/25 University Curriculum Committee Cancelled. 

18/06/25 Guild President Pre-briefied Academic Board and discussed 
the key agenda points we need to 
raise/discuss with uni. 

18/06/25 Academic Board Received a Vice-Chancellor’s report, 
approved school name change and new 
scholarship, also moved and approved 
various motion’s en bloc. 

18/06/25 Guild President Finalised details for Education Conference 
and Assessment Review Paper. 

23/06/25 Education Conference Day 1 Attended the first day of the NUS Education 
Conference. 

24/06/25 Education Conference Day 2 Attended the second day of the NUS 
Education Conference. 

25/06/25 Education Conference Day 3 Attended the third day of the NUS Education 
Conference. 

26/06/25 Education Conference Day 4 Attended the fourth day of the NUS 
Education Conference. 

 
PROJECT UPDATE 
 
50 per cent cap on examinations 
Included in the briefing note to the Review of Assessment Working Group. 
 
5-Day Simple Extensions 
Included in the briefing note to the Review of Assessment Working Group. 
 
Mandatory practice examination papers for first-years 
Included in the briefing note to the Review of Assessment Working Group. 
 
Release final examination and/or assessment marks 
Included in the briefing note to the Review of Assessment Working Group. 
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Study Abroad Handbook 
Mostly finalised, still needs some final editing, consultation and approvals from relevant stakeholders. 
Massive shoutout to Lauren and Ojaswi for their work and contributions on this project. Hope to have this 
published sometime in Semester 2 depending on availability during break. 
 
FINANCES 

Base Funding and SPGs have been distributed to the FacSocs. Many thanks to Louis for distributing these 
and for my committee for approving appeals and getting this money out as quickly as possible.  
 
 
ENGAGEMENT WITH THE UNIVERSITY 

 

University Education Committee 
Attended my first Education Committee for the year after having the miss the Feburary one. Was very 
insightful. The committee had a ranging discussion about a proposal to reduce and merge the number of 
Education Committees from 18 to 10, due to no consensus on the topic the decision was postponed until 
the August Education Committee Meeting. Also referred UWA Modes of Delivery to Academic Board for 
final consideration and approval. Student Life additionally gave an update on student wellbeing, highlight 
what we already know – the cost of living crisis is hitting students extraorindary hard, and they gave a 
special shoutout to the Guild for our efforts in trying to address it for students. 
 
Furthermore, we reviewed and revised the University Policy on Lecture Capture, the University Policy on 
Review and Appeal of Academic Decisions, and the UWA Timetabiling Policy. All these issues will now 
proceed to Academic Board for final approval. 
 

Review of Assessment Working Group 
Attended my first Review of Assessment Working Group. Was great to participate in this group. We had 
hoped to submit our policy memo for consideration at this meeting but due to a busy agenda Kabilan asked 
us to submit it at the June meeting instead so ideally we’ll have a positive update on their reception to our 
policies after next month’s meeting. Had a wide-ranging discussion of exam rules and timetable deviation 
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which the staff received student feedback really well. We then moved on to a discussion on group 
assessments were I advocated for SPARKPlus to become mandatory in all group assessments, and some 
form of group contract, to end the continued issues of equal marking for group members who don’t carry 
their weight. This advocacy was well-received by the committee and will hopefuly be actioned. 
 
Then further received updates from the working streams about their activities and alongside one of the 
staff, pushed for examination marks and final assessment marks to be given to students alongside their 
final unit grades.  
 

Academic Quality and Standards Committee 
Attended the Academic Quality and Standards meeting where we received an update from Daniela Ulgiati, 
the Chair, on UWA’s TEQSA rating which was positive. We then moved through the agenda points including 
a discussion on the Annual Course Review and Desktop Course Review. Furthermore, there was an update 
and discussion on the Comprehensive Undergraduate Degree Course Review. 
 
There was also a discussion on the Postgraduate Mandatory Course Monitoring Process which was 
interesting. All these items were noted for discussion and will progress to Academic Board for final review 
and decision. 
 

University Learning and Teaching Committee 
Attended my 3rd Learning and Teaching Committee for the year. Perhaps the most interesting agenda point 
was the introduction of a new admissions system at UWA. This system is set to make admissions more 
easy and streamlined. This system has been implemented in over 20 Australia Universities, including the 
University of Adelaide. There were a couple of flags raised by academics but was addressed and taken by 
staff. 
 
Then received an update from A/Pro Vice-Chancellor Andrew Williams (Learning and Teaching) and an 
update from the University Learning and Teaching Standing Committees. 
 

Academic Integrity Advisory Group 
Received an update from the Chair about the current contact cheating review and the difficulties in 
administering or addressing contact cheating. Agreed to reassess and take decision back to Academic 
Board if the workload is unable to be managed. Then discussed the current Academic Integrity Policy 
Review and calls for an open consultation process. Further, there was a discussion on the use of deepseek 
by students. 
 
There was also a discussion on the potential ability to have a support person for SAIO meetings for students 
which is a positive step. Finally we discussed a proposal to endorse the exam office to review examination 
and invigilation procedures to combat against AI-based cheating. 
 

Academic Board 
Attended the second Academic Board (AB) for the year. The Board received a report from the Vice-
Chancellor about the activities and progress of the University over the past three months. From there the 
Board approved a name change to the School of Allied Health to bolster its accreditation status for the 
new nursing degree at UWA. AB also approved the creation of new engineering scholarships with advocacy 
for more scholarships for students outside of STEM degrees. 
 
Reports were then given from the external school review and the biennial school reports from population 
and global health. Multiple items were then approved en bloc by the committee. 
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DISCUSSION POINTS 
 
I’ve also started a winter internship so will be a little more absent this month and July, apologies. Still available 
via email and on certain days to meet or discuss things depending. 

 
Warmest regards, 
 
  
 
 
 
Jay Williams 
Education Council President 
jay.williams25@guild.uwa.edu.au (ed@guild.uwa.edu.au) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:jay.williams25@guild.uwa.edu.au
mailto:ed@guild.uwa.edu.au
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SUMMARY 
 
June has been a quiet month of reflection and planning for the next semester, as students are busy with exams and 
holidays. I have spent the break teaching primary school students tree planting with Friends of Lake Claremont and 
snorkelling the Ningaloo Reef. 
 
It is devastating to see the impacts of climate change first hand. Ningaloo has experienced an unprecedented marine 
heat wave, bleaching 95+% of the reef in large areas. The difference from my last visit to Exmouth in 2022 to now is 
insane. It makes me angry knowing the Labor government has approved Woodside’s North West Shelf extension, 
which will further stress the World Heritage listed coastline, when our marine life and coral reefs are already under 
severe threat. It is essential we continue to speak up about our future and advocate for a rapid transition to 
renewable energy. 
 
The Environment Department was able to spread this message at our ‘Rising Up’ film screening. This event was a 
huge success with over 160 students attending, educating about the climate crisis and empowering young people 
to take action. We look forward to continuing to spread this message into next semester, as well as working on many 
other initiatives such as reducing litter pollution at UWA.   
 
MEETINGS ATTENDED 
 

Date Meeting Purpose  
9/6/25 Clare Senior 

UWA Grand Challenges 
Discuss nomination for Green Gown award 

9/6/25 Louis Bird 
Enviro Vice President  

Discuss applicants to interview for Enviro 
committee, brainstorm event ideas for 
semester 2 
 

10/6/25 Lachy Flavel, Naveen Nimalan 
Young Leaders Council 

Plan YLC conference 2, discuss speaker ideas 

11/6/25 Jordan Rowand 
Australian Youth Climate Coalition WA 
Director 

Discuss collaborations for semester 2 
between AYCC and Enviro. Get advice on 
advocacy against Browse Basin Project and 
North West Shelf expansion 

12/6/25 Clare Senior 
UWA Grand Challenges 

Complete Green Gown award application 
with the guidance of Clare 

13/6/25 Enviro Committee Bonding Enjoyed a burger at Varsity with the Enviro 
committee to celebrate the end of a 
fantastic semester and meet our new 
Marketing Officer, Abbey 

16/6/25 Abbey Lentjes 
Enviro Marketing Officer 

Provide a handover and information about 
the Enviro committee to our new Marketing 
Officer, Abbey 

20/6/25 Ross Belton, Bobby Liow 
Founder of Containers for Change and 
SNAGS Education VP 

Met with Ross, former policy advisor for the 
Environment Minister, who developed WA’s 
container deposit scheme, Containers for 
Change. Got a fantastic insight to the 
program and advocated   
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PROJECT UPDATE 
 
Rising Up – Film Screening, Workshop and Q&A Panel 
The Blue Minds workshop was a massive success, with over 160 students rocking up. The event featured 
a film screening of ‘Rising Up’ – a documentary around environmental issues such as climate change, sea 
level rise and plastic pollution, and how young people can drive change and create an impact. The event 
was the first time all the natural sciences clubs at UWA collaborated – Science Union, SNAGS, SEEC, 
Zoology Club, Marine Biology Club and Oceans Institute Student Society. We received over $2000 in 
giveaway prizes, featuring many local sustainable small businesses. 
 
We were fortunate to hear from Sophie McNeill MLA about Woodside’s North West Shelf gas project 
extension, which was approved by the Labor government the day before. It was a fantastic opportunity 
for students to learn about the Browse Project and that they can still save Scott Reef from over 50 gas 
wells being built around it. 
 
Speakers: 

• Kal Glanznig – Creator of ‘Rising Up’ documentary, Co-Founder of Blue Minds Youth Ocean 
Leadership, Plastic Free Cronulla and the Youth Ocean Carnival. Elected as independent concillor 
for Sutherland Shire.  

• Cooper Chapman – Founder of Good Human Factory, Co-Founder of Blue Minds Youth Ocean 
Leadership, ex-professional surfer in the World Surf League for a decade 

• Ben Fitzpatrick – Featured in Corals Last Stand documentary about the North West Shelf and 
saving Scott Reef, leader of Ecosystem Management at International Union for Conservation of 
Nature (IUCN), Director of Oceanwise, PhD in Marine Science at UWA 

• Jemima Williamson-Wong — climate and community advocate. Elected to the City of Fremantle 
Council in 2023, served as WA State Coordinator of the Australian Youth Climate Coalition, and 
was a 2021 Climate Conversation Fellow. 

• Marco Ghisalberti – associate professor at UWA Oceans Institute, PhD in fluid and coastal 
dynamics from MIT. Inspired students through science and creativity, including the popular Fluid 
Mechanics Photography & Video Competition. 

 
It was exciting to see many representatives from environmental charities attend the event, including 
Conservation Council of WA, Australian Youth Climate Coalition (AYCC) WA, Ocean Impact Organisation, 
Blue Crew, Disrupt Burrup Hub and Cold Nips. 
 
Upcoming Events – Semester 2: 
 
June has involved a lot of planning for next semester. We have many exciting events coming up. 
 
Week 1 – End Forest Mining Panel and Trillion Trees Planting 
 
Conservation Council of WA, The Wilderness Society, Jarrahdale Forest Protectors, Dwellingup Discovery 
Forest, Peel Environmental Protection Alliance and the Environment Department of UWA Student Guild 
will be collaborating for an informative evening hearing about Alcoa’s plans to bulldoze over 11,500 
hectares of WA’s precious Northern Jarrah forests. Students will have the opportunity to listen to speakers 
on the topic of deforestation & habitat loss, air and water contamination, life by the refinery, First Nations 
perspectives, nature based recreation tourism, and the WA environmental approvals process and learn 
how to have a say. Students will be guided to submit a comment during the Alcoa Public Environmental 
Review period, which closes August 21st, 2025. 
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We will also be collaborating with Guild Volunteering during week 1 to run a tree planting day with Trillion 
Trees. This will also feature a workshop on the importance of conserving our forests and nature. 
 
Week 2 – Pop-Up Op Shop at O’Day 2 
 
The Environmet Department in collaboration with Guild Volunteering will host another Pop-Up Op Shop 
at O’Day 2. This time, Bindaring will be providing the clothes, with 100% of the sales going to the Red 
Cross.  
 
Week 3 – Containers for Change Workshop 
 
We are very fortunate to have the incredible Ross Belton speak at UWA about his experience as the 
former Policy Advisor for the Environment Minister of WA. Ross significantly advocated for and 
implemented the Containers for Change program from the early 2000s to it’s launch in 2020.  
 
Week 4 – Interfac Campus Clean Up 
 
Enviro is running an Interfac Campus Clean Up. This event will feature prizes for the facsoc with the most 
rubbish collected and highest attendance, and a free sausage sizzle after to reward participants. I am 
hoping to get a speaker from Keep WA Beautiful Council for this event to speak about plastic pollution 
and the importance of reducing your waste. The event will be followed by a clean up audit, which can be 
sent to UWA and City of Perth to hopefully depict how much rubbish is present, and the urgency to ensure 
UWA’s waste management is up to scratch.  
 
I have been working with the Sports Officer, Damien to advertise this event to the faculty societies. We 
are advocating for the event to contribute to points for Interfac Sport and advertise it at Interfac meetings. 
 
Advocacy: 
 
North West Shelf Gas Extension: 
Since passing a motion at May’s Guild Council, the Environment Department has been working hard to 
ensure students are educated about the devastating consequences of Woodside’s North West Shelf 
extension. Enviro wrote a ‘Submission Guide’ to help students navigate submitting public comment about 
drilling at Scott Reef and created social media content about the extension. Next semester, we’re hoping 
to run a film screening of ‘Corals Last Stand’ documentary about Woodside’s proposal to drill at Scott 
Reef. I have also worked with Rama, who has addressed this issue at the National Union of Student’s (NUS) 
Education Conference.  
 
Keep Cup Sale: 
After speaking to the Catering and Tav committee earlier this year about ways we can reduce single-use 
items at Guild cafés, they implemented a 40% off sale during exams. The Environment Department helped 
to promote this sale. 76 keep cups were sold, which is a fantastic success. We will continue this sale into 
the start of semester 2, as part of ‘Sustainable Action August’.  
 
Keep Cup Library: 
The Environment Department is excited to launch UWA’s Keep Cup Library. UWA Guild and UWA have 
ordered Stanley keep cups which students can borrow, take to class and return whenever they’d like, to 
any Guild café. This will launch for Sustainable Action August – at the start of semester 2. Student 
volunteers and the Environment Department will hand out free cookies to anyone who decides to borrow 
a keep cup during the start of semester. 
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UWA’s New Waste Management System: 
Working with UWA to implement their new bin system, which will ensure all signage around UWA is 
consistent and easy to read for students. However, not much progress has been made yet as I’m waiting 
for a reply with the information. Once we receive the information, we hope to use social media to educate 
students around the new system. 
 
Containers for Change bins at UWA: 
We had some success, as UWA’s Sustainability Officers contacted Containers for Change to implement 
some drop off points at UWA. However, Containers for Change has said they have a waitlist until the end 
of July. We hope to get this up and running during semester 2.  
 
 
FINANCES 
 

 
 
ACHIEVEMENTS 
  

• Rising Up Film Screening event 
 
DISCUSSION POINTS 
 
Regards,  
Julia Suffell 
Environment Officer, 112th Guild Council 
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SUMMARY 
 
As Semester One has wrapped up, we have spent this month working on projects and planning for Semester Two! 

Thanks to our wonderful committee for last semester and we are so keen to continue supporting students and 

delivering some amazing initiatives.  

  

MEETINGS ATTENDED 
 

Date Meeting Purpose  

17/06/25 CaLD WG Regular quarterly meeting  

19/06/25 PCS, Lisa Goldacre, Fiona McAuliffe, Nikhi  Follow-up meeting on supporting Palestinian 
students and PCS  

25/06/25 Racism @ Uni Discussing design of and recommendations 
for the Racism@Uni survey lead by the 
Australian Human Rights Commission 

25/06/25 Ethno Exec Semester 2 events planning  

 
 

PROJECT UPDATE 
 
Multifaith Prayer Rooms  

• Have reached out to the Sikh Society, Baha’i Society, Hindu Yuva for initial consultation 

• Have reached out to Curtin Guild about their multifaith space and advice on establishing a similar space at 
UWA  

• Heard updates from Lisa Goldacre during the CaLD WG meeting that they are researching the University of 
Toronto multifaith spaces and the Monash Campus Cohesion Research project 

• main concerns are to do with student safety and mindful inclusion of all faiths 

• Looking into having temporary multifaith spaces, particularly for minority faith clubs to hold regular events 
before permanent rooms are established  

• Meeting with Lisa Goldacre to discuss how ethno could support the project further  
 
Reporting Racism Guide  

• Identified an underreporting of incidents of discrimination around campus - working on a post outlining 
how students can report incidents of racism and discrimination directly to the university through the 
‘Reporting Inappropriate Behaviour’ form 

• Also working with PAC & PCS on a separate survey for reporting anti-Palestinian racism 
 
Racism@Uni survey  

• Met with Razanne (Curtin Student Guild Vice President of Sustainability and Welfare) to discuss the 
Racism@Uni survey (previously Respect@Uni)  conducted by the Australian Human Rights Commission 

• Discussed concerns and made recommendations on the scope of the survey and data collection  

• Discussed how we could lobby for them to work towards more equitable and fair reporting, and flagged 
concerns that should be amended before we can meaningfully engage with the study  
 

Language Week 2025 (4th-10th August)  

• Planning exciting collaborative events with cultural clubs, and social media campaigns on the theme of 
language diversity  

 
 
 
CaLD Blogs & ‘You Can’t Ask That’ Video series  

• Second CaLD blog uploaded to the guild website, more to be uploaded soon  

• YCAT introduction video posted – reaching out to more clubs to engage with the project 
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FINANCES 

 
Note that $491 is yet to go through the Theme Week line, as one of our executive committee members has been 
overseas and has not been reimbursed yet.  
 
 

ACHIEVEMENTS 
 
 

DISCUSSION POINTS 
 
 
 
Regards,  
 

Reihaneh Rezagholilou  
Ethnocultural Co-Officer  
reihaneh.gholilou25@guild.uwa.edu.au 
 

Selina Al Ansari   
Ethnocultural Co-Officer  
selina.alansari25@guild.uwa.edu.au  

 

mailto:reihaneh.gholilou25@guild.uwa.edu.au
mailto:selina.alansari25@guild.uwa.edu.au
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 SUMMARY  
A majority of this month has gone to exams. I unfortunately have had exams both weeks of the exam period 
and have been working 7-day work weeks since. Most of the committee has gone back home overseas, and 
everyone is in a different time zone, so we haven’t had a committee meeting this month. Thankfully the 
legendary team I work with have been using this time to plan out next semester’s event and focusing on ISD 
Week which is Week-6 of the upcoming semester. 
I was a part of UWA College Orientation & UWA’s pre departure session for international students. As O-week 
approaches I am super excited to meet the new cohort of international students and welcome them onto 
campus. 
 

MEETINGS ATTENDED  

Date Meeting Purpose 

09/06/2025 UWA College orientation Helped UWA College ambassadors with their Campus tour for the guild village  

13/06/2025 UWA College orientation Spoke to the New cohort of UWA College students starting this trimester.Spoke about 
the guild and ISD  

13/06/2026 UWA Pre-Departure 
Session 

Spoke to the incoming cohort of intl students at the pre-departure session organised by 
UWA Intl Students Services 

17/06/2025 Catch up with Nikhi and 
Khush 

Spoke to get an update about the MSW students. 

27/06/2025 Catch up with Ojaswi  Brainstorming ideas for International Student Fest  

30/06/2025 Meeting with Damien Discussing how we could possibly collaborate next semester 

      
 
 PROJECT UPDATE  

1. Working with UWA College 
- Ongoing, we’re working on their O-week and see where ISD can help out!  

2. ISD Room  
- Prepping for Sem 2  

 
FINANCES  

 

2 



 

 

 

 

ACHIEVEMENTS  
    January  
 Distributed welfare packs for UWA College Exam Period 

 
     February 
 Successfully organized O-week events 

a. Approx. 400+ followers on socials  
b. Average of 9,500+ views on our O-week reels  
c. Giveaway organized 

     March 
 Organized our Welcome Picnic  
 Held events for Harmony Week & Social Impact Week  
 Collaborated with UWA College for an event 

 
April 
 Network & Chill with free Linkedin Headshots  
 Soft launching the ISD Room  
 Reaching out to different universities and their ISD 
 Speed Friending with Wellbeing 
 ISD x ALVA: Morning Mingles  
 
May 
 ISD x PSA Quiz Night: Over 85+ people attended  
 ISD Midsem Fuel: Distributed Sweet treats in the ISD room  
 ISD Study Night: Over 50+ people attended  



Regards, 

 ISD Welfare Packs giveaway: Over 200+ packs given away throughout the month  
 ISD Bingo & Bites: Over 80+ people attended 
 An average of 5,000+ views on all our reels, engagement has been high this month for us. 
 Distributed some Welfare Packs at UWA College 
 
June  
 Particiapted in UWA college orientation 

 DISCUSSION POINTS  

We aim to brainstorm our events for next semester, if anyone is interested in any collaborations please let me 
know.  

 

 
 
Archit Menon 
International Students’ Department President 2025 
archit.menon25@guild.uwa.edu.au 
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SUMMARY 
Not much to report. Free Palestine. 

MEETINGS ATTENDED 
 
 

Date Meeting Purpose  

21/07 Snap Protest outside the Department of 
Foreign Affairs and Trade  

Protest the severe and mass starvation that 
is being inflicted on the people of Gaza 

   

25/07 Snap Protest: Gaza is starving. Let aid in, 
sanction Israel now!  

Protest the severe and mass starvation that 
is being inflicted on the people of Gaza 

   

   

   

 
 
PROJECT UPDATE 
 
 
 
FINANCES 
N/A 
 
ACHIEVEMENTS 
 
DISCUSSION POINTS 
 
From the River to the Sea – Free Palestine,  
Finn Penter 
112th Guild Councillor 
finn.penter25@guild.uwa.edu.au  
 
 
 

mailto:finn.penter25@guild.uwa.edu.au
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SUMMARY


I have been incredibly busy this past month as I have begun placement for my degree. I have been following up and 
staying updated with projects I am involved with. 


MEETINGS ATTENDED


PROJECT UPDATE


Food for fines:  

Oliver, Nikhi and I are working towards this! Nikhi has advised me this month that we are still waiting on the 
university to organise logistics from their end. 


Ensuring UWA cuts its ties with Israeli institutions 

Unfortunately, I could not attend the most recent meeting with the university executive as I was at placement.


At our meeting last month, the Vice Chancellor expressed openness to the idea of increasing the transparency of UWA 
investment pool, and some behind the scenes work has hopefully started to go into that. We are now in the process of 
organising a follow up meeting with the Vice Chancellor to continue discussion on this matter, amongst other things. 


Improving library facilities for health campus students: 

No new updates!


Full BDS Compliance at the Guild:  

I am researching some replacement companies that are BDS compliant.  


FINANCES


N/A


ACHIEVEMENTS


- I finally have received conformation that UWA has decided to suspend it’s exchange program with the 
Hebrew University of Jerusalem!


- A new microwave added to the med-dent library

- A direct and hopefully consistent direct line of communication between the Guild, University executive 

and PCS has been established 


DISCUSSION POINTS


Date Meeting Purpose 


2
	 	



If anyone has any ideas about how to fight back against the university’s anti-Palestinian and undemocratic 
measures, I would love to hear it. 


Regards,	 


Jude Kamalddin

Ordinary Guild Councillor 

Jude.kamalddin25@guild.uwa.edu.au


3
	 	



 
112th GUILD COUNCIL 
KASSIDY ANDERSON 

ORDINARY GUILD COUNCILLOR 
GUILD COUNCIL REPORT JUNE 30/06/2025 

 

 

 
  
 
 
TABLE OF CONTENTS 

SUMMARY 2 

MEETINGS ATTENDED 2 

PROJECT UPDATE 2 

Project Name 2 

FINANCES 2 

ACHIEVEMENTS 2 

DISCUSSION POINTS 2 

 
 
 
 
 
 
  
  



 

   2 

  
SUMMARY 
 
 

MEETINGS ATTENDED 
 
 

Date Meeting Purpose 

28/05 Guild Council Monthly meeting 

24/06 SRC Monthly meeting 

 
PROJECT UPDATE 
 
 
FINANCES 
 
N/A 
 
ACHIEVEMENTS 
  
 
DISCUSSION POINTS 
 
N/A 
 
 
 
 
Regards,  
Kassidy Anderson 
 

 
Kassidy Anderson 

112th 0rdinary Guild Councillor 

Kassidy.anderson25@guild.uwa.edu.au 
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SUMMARY 
 
I have been working to finish off the final details of projects this month and this will continue into next month to 
allow Semester 2 events and plans to run with ease. 
 
MEETINGS ATTENDED 
 
No meetings attended this month. 
 
PROJECT UPDATE 
 
Mirror Mirror on the Wall 
A new invoice has been provided by the Campus Management Officer however we are currently 
investigating whether a split payment between Campus Management and Guild is feasible.  
 
UDUB Run Club 
I have recently taken inspiration from various pages and people on social media to help aid my marketing 
for the Run Club by allowing me to use my time more efficiently with specific ideas in mind.  
 
Ponytail Project 
The date for the event is set for Tuesday 26th August from 2–3pm on Oak Lawn (provided the weather 
allows for this). A sausage sizzle will take place alongside the event to assist with fundraising on the day. 
I have decided that a raffle prize is a better use of money than cupcakes – I have reached out to Cancer 
Council to confirm whether alcohol can be included in the first prize. I am waiting to hear from Indulge 
Hair Loung, a Sustainable Salon, on whether they are able to assist with cutting ponytails correctly. Once 
these final details are complete I will get in touch with Guild Council members and volunteering for 
collaboration on this event.  
 
FINANCES 
 
N/A 
 
ACHIEVEMENTS 
  
N/A 
 
DISCUSSION POINTS 
 
No discussion points at this time. 
 
Regards,  

 
Katrina Soares 
112th Ordinary Guild Councillor 
katrina.soares25@guild.uwa.edu.au 

mailto:katrina.soares25@guild.uwa.edu.au
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SUMMARY 
 
A quiet guild period due to exams and the break. 
 

MEETINGS ATTENDED 
 
 

Date Meeting Purpose  

10/06/2025 YLC YLC 2 planning 

30/06/2025 Governance Committee June meeting 

 

 
PROJECT UPDATE 
 
Planning for the second YLC on the 18th July is well underway with speakers being confirmed. 
 
FINANCES 
 
N/A 
 
ACHIEVEMENTS 
 
N/A 
 
DISCUSSION POINTS 
 
N/A 
 

 

 

 

Lachy Flavel 
112th Ordinary Guild Councillor 
Lachlan.flavel25@guild.uwa.au 
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SUMMARY 
New updates are Young Leaders Council meeting, ECC meeting, however I’m travelling over this winter break so 
haven’t been able to do as much on my project, and will likely be the same for July too. 
 

MEETINGS ATTENDED 
 
 

Date Meeting Purpose  

28/5/2025 Guild Council Meeting Attend Guild Council Meeting 
10/6/2025 Young Leaders Council Meeting Ideating for next YLC 

23/6/2025 Election Culture Committee Developing changes for next election cycle 

 
 
PROJECT UPDATE 
What Club Suits You Quiz 

- No monthly updates (delayed til next sem) 
 
FINANCES 
 
 
ACHIEVEMENTS 
  
 
DISCUSSION POINTS 
 
 
 
 
 
Regards,  
 
 
 
Naveen Nimalan 

112th Ordinary Guild Councillor 

naveen.nimalan25@guild.uwa.edu.au 
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 SUMMARY    
 
This month I've been coordina3ng with Convoca3on Council for a food drive to donate for the 
Food Pantry. Addi3onally, finalised a date and planning logis3cs for UWA Market Day which is a 
collabora3ve ini3a3ve with Foodbank WA and Allianz to beHer support students. Also, 
contributed to the Study Abroad Handbook and looking forward to see the final version. 
 
 

MEETINGS ATTENDED     
                       
                                     
 

Date  Mee'ng  Purpose   
24/06/2025 Mee*ng with Arnya 

(from foodbank WA) 
and Dearbhla 

Working towards UWA Market 
Day alongside Foodbank WA and 
Allianz, have confirmed the date 
and list of items to be given 

25/06/2025 Mee*ng with Fuzzy 
(Master’s by Research 
of Fine Arts student) 

Mee*ng on Art Installa*on 
Project she wants to have around 
the university 

26/06/2025 Photoshoot at HackeO 
Café 

Provide content and 
recommenda*ons on new menu 
items 

27/06/2025 Mee*ng with Archit Brainstormed ideas for 
Interna*onal Student Fest 

 
 
 
PROJECT UPDATE   

 
- Food Pantry Drive with Convoca*on Council 

- planning the logis*cs to organise a food drive for the food pantry 
 

- UWA Market Day  
- Finalised a date in September to have food market event in collabora*on with 
Foodbank WA and Allianz where students can receive non-perishable and fresh food 
items 
 

- Implemen*ng SparkPlus in School of Design Courses 
- workshop conducted for teaching staffs on June 17 to introduce and familiarize with 
Feedback Fruits – a peer assessment pla[orm similar to SparkPlus. The pla[orm is set 
to be implemented across School of Design units star*ng in Semester 2 par*cularly 
for first year 

 



 
 

FINANCES   
 
N/A.  
 
ACHIEVEMENTS   

 
- Formed a Food Pantry Working Group and got it approved 
- Adver3sed Art Student Discounts on ALVA page 
- Successful first food pantry working group mee3ng and got a lot of insights and 

future strategy planned 
- Morning mingles (collab between ISD and ALVA to run conversa3on session and 

check in on interna3onal students) 
 
 

DISCUSSION POINTS   
    N/A 
 
 
 
 
 
Regards,    
  
  
  
Ojaswi Shrestha 
112th Ordinary Guild Councillor  
ojaswi.shrestha25@guild.uwa.edu.au   
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SUMMARY 
 
This month time was consumed by exams and performing my role as the National Union of Students Western 
Australia State Branch Vice President / Education. The focus for July are governance issues and developing the case 
for the addition of a Professional Advocate to the Guild.  
 
MEETINGS ATTENDED 
 

Date Meeting Purpose  
12/06/2025 WASAC Chair Introductions. 
13/06/2025 SEVP Curtin Student Guild Respect@Uni Report 
25/06/2025 SEVP Curtin Student Guild + 

Ethnocultural Officers 
Respect@Uni Report 

 
PROJECT UPDATE 
 
Vicarious Trauma Training for Student Leaders  / Professional Advocate 
IN PROGRESS 
Progressed has been slowed due to examination period, organising to meet with Lucinda again soon. 
 
Governance and Onboarding for Councillors 
IN PROGRESS 
Meeting with Aidan Friday 4/07 to discuss further. 
 
Respect @ Uni 
IN PROGRESS 
Met with Razanne (Curtin Student Guild Sustainability and Welfare Vice President) to discuss data 
collection by the Australian Human Rights Commission. Supported the Ethnocultural Officers in 
connecting with Razanne to coordinate responses to the Comission. 
 
FINANCES 
 
N/A 
 
ACHIEVEMENTS 
  

• With the Education Action Network, delivered Club Freedom Festival 
• Renewed working relationship with the National Tertiary Education Union 
• NUSWA x Guild Post re Lecture Announcements attained over 1000 likes and 40k views 

 
DISCUSSION POINTS 
 
Please email me with any questions or comments. I return to UWA on Thursday the 3rd of July. 
 
Regards,  
 
 
 
 
Rama Sugiartha 
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112th Ordinary Guild Councillor 
rama.sugiartha25@guild.uwa.edu.au 
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SUMMARY 
 
June was a quiet month. We mainly raised awareness during Pride Month and made plans for the upcoming 
semester. 
  

MEETINGS ATTENDED 
 
 

Date Meeting Purpose  

21/06/25 Pride Committee Meeting Committee Business 

02/07/25 Pride Committee Meeting Committee Business 

 
 
PROJECT UPDATE 
 

 

• Sexual Health Campaign: 
- The Pride Department hopes to promote sexual health on campus in Semester 2 (and in the 
future, if the campaign is successful) in collaboration with WAAC.  
- We hope to involve FacSocs, clubs, and colleges. We will be reaching out to everyone in the 
first week of June. 
- We will also be reaching out to Ed Council, SOC and PAC, and Department Heads to 
collaborate. 
 

• Pride x UniHall Collab: 
- The collaboration was a success. 5 teams participated, and we hosted a pizza party for all the 
quiz attendees at the end of the quiz. 
 

• Pride x St. Cat’s Collab: 
- We are in talks to collaborate with St. Cat’s during their Pride Week in September. 
 

• Cocktail Night: 
- Planning stages, keep an eye on the department’s social media! It will be fun! 
 

• Pride Week and Pride Fest: 
- Planning stages. Will be in August, if your department would like to participate, we’d love to 
talk! 
 

 
FINANCES 

Our finances are looking very healthy, thanks to the Pride Stall and Pride Quiz Night. 
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ACHIEVEMENTS 
- Active collaboration with College Row and external organisations with WAAC to ensure we can 

effectively advocate for LGBTQIA+ UWA students. 
- Close collaboration with members of the LGBTQIA+ Working Group to widen the reach of the 

Pride Department. 
DISCUSSION POINTS 
 
Pride Week! Please reach out if you’d like to collaborate!  
 
 
 
Regards,  
 

Aryaman Bhoosreddy and Ashel Siby. 
Pride Co-Officers 
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SUMMARY 
 
I am glad that semester 1 is over and done. It’s been a cruisy month overall – attending meetings and 
keeping up with emails, while Charlie is away. Which has kept me busy.  
 
During this period, I have focused on continuing to advocate on behalf of PSA students wherever possible.  
 
 
MEETINGS ATTENDED 
 

Date Meeting Purpose  
18/06 Academic Board  Discussion about some key uni updates – 

including a name change for the School of 
Allied Health, new course and scholarship 
proposals, how classes are delivered, and a 
few reports from different schools. There’s 
also a focus on keeping things fair and 
improving the student experience. 

19/06 PROSH and timetabling discussion  To explore strategies for scheduling classes 
in a way that maximises student 
participation in PROSH while ensuring 
academic commitments can continue 
without disruption for both undergraduate 
and postgraduate students.  

19/06 HDR Student Consultative Committee 
Meeting  

Discussion about issues relating to HDR 
students.  

25/06 Board of Studies – Society and Culture To discuss proposed changes within the 
School of Social Sciences and the UWA Law 
School, with a focus on understanding the 
potential impact on course offerings, unit 
structures, and student experience 

01/07 University Admissions Committee Discussion about admission procedures for 
a variety of courses.  
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PROJECT UPDATES 
PSA Grants  
COMPLETED 

• The PSA Grants process has been finalised, with successful applicants selected and grant funds now being 
distributed to the winners. 

 
FINANCES 
 

 
 
Note: The budget figures are from the previous report, as I currently do not have access to the financial records. 
 
ACHIEVEMENTS 

• Successfully completed the PSA Grants process, with grant recipients selected and distributions 
currently underway. 

 
DISCUSSION POINTS 
 
I’ve also been attending meetings and keeping detailed notes to ensure a smooth handover for when 
Charlie returns this week. I'm keeping track of ways we can continue strengthening our advocacy for 
postgraduate students. 
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I also apologise for submitting this report late – I didn’t have the correct template available at the time. 
Apart from that I’ll be taking some much-needed time to rest and recharge for the semester ahead. 
 
Regards, 
Kushagra Rathore 
112th Acting Postgraduate Student Association President 
psa-vpc@guild.uwa.edu.au 
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SUMMARY 
 
Very eventful month for PAC! We are currently having Fringe Week, please come down and attend if possible! 
 
 
MEETINGS ATTENDED 
 
 

Date Meeting Purpose  
22/06/2025 SOC President Preparation for SOCPAC Meeting 
24/06/2025 SOCPAC Meeting Monthly SOCPAC Meeting 

 
 
PROJECT UPDATE 
 
Spring Feast 

- Looking for committee members 
FINANCES 
 
$1,436.88 was paid to the sound technician for Autumn Feast 
 
ACHIEVEMENTS 
  
Not a very achievement filled month due to being back at home. 
 
DISCUSSION POINTS 
 
Looking for people to help with Spring Feast planning! Please let me know if you are interested in joining 
the committee! 
 
 
 
Regards,  
 
 
Aimee Isabelle Chan 
112th Public Affairs Council President 
aimee.chan25@guild.uwa.edu.au 
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SUMMARY 
 
May has been a significant month of planning and delivery for the Residential Students’ Department. We 
kicked off the month with our Ball on May 3rd at Crown. This is a very welcome and amazing achievement 
in fulfilling our long-term vision of ‘Driving Engagement’ across all colleges! We had 480 attendees.  
 
The Department has continued to liaise with student leadership, college administration and Guild staff to 
foster relationships and to adequately plan for our upcoming events next semester.  
 
June brings a very relaxed time for RSD. This will be a time of rest and planning for next semester. 
Naturally, it is my expectation that the Residential Students’ Department will continue to deliver for the 
residents of College Row in June and beyond! 
  
MEETINGS ATTENDED  
 
Date Meeting Attendees Key Outcomes 
N/A    

 
PROJECT UPDATE 
Semester 2 
We expect to hold semester 2 events starting in Week 2 of the Semester, we plan to kick off by hosting a 
Tav Show. We will then go into our Battle of the Bands planning. We have set the date for this as Oct 1st. 
We are excited for this as it is very anticipated by college row.  
 
 
FINANCES 

N/A 

ROLLING ACHIEVEMENTS 
 
N/A 
 
DISCUSSION POINTS 
 
N/A. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Warm regards,  
 
 
 
Libby Bailey 
 
President of the RSD 
112th Guild Council 
rsd@guild.uwa.edu.au 
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SUMMARY 
 

I’m so glad June is over, I can’t lie. 
 
Not many meetings this month compared to the rest of my term since exams took up most of the month 
and a lot of students are now on holidays. 
 
After all my exams were done, a lot of extra project work, specifically on the Guild Website and the How-
to-Club Guide was done! 
 

MEETINGS ATTENDED 
 

Date Meeting Purpose  

27/05 SOCPAC Meeting 5 Monthly SOCPAC Meeting. 

28/05 SOC Committee Meeting Regular Weekly Meeting. All weekly 
committee meeting will now be put on hold 
until the end of the winter holidays. 

17/06 Catch-up with Nikhi Catch-up regarding project work and 
working out details for O-Day 2. 

17/06 O-Day 2 Planning Working out details for O-Day 2 alongside 
the Guild Events and Marketing team. 

19/06 Meeting with SOC Secretary Catch-up to get feedback on how SOC is 
going this year, as well as assigning new 
project work. 

23/06 ECC Meeting with Mary Petrou Meeting with Aidan, Naveen, and Mary 
regarding points raised by the Election 
Culture Committee. 

24/06 SOCPAC Meeting 6 Monthly SOCPAC Meeting. Meeting this 
time around was held online since it is the 
winter holidays. 

26/06 Meeting with EEEWA President Meeting with the new EEEWA President 
regarding handover and important 
information regarding running the club. 

26/06 Café Photoshoot at Hackett Café  Helped Guild Marketing in a photoshoot to 
help advertise new food and drinks at 
Hackett Café. 

26/06 Meeting with SOC Secretary Catch-up to get updates on project work. 

26/06 Café Photoshoot at Catalyst Café  Helped Guild Marketing in a photoshoot to 
help advertise new drinks at Catalyst Café. 

30/06 ECC Committee Meeting Catch-up to get updates regarding new 
project work. 

30/06 Meeting with SOC Treasurer Catch-up to get feedback on how SOC is 
going this year, as well as assigning new 
project work. 
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PROJECT UPDATES 
 

Changes to Club Grants    
COMPLETED 

• Please see previous reports if you would like to know anything regarding this project.   
 

O-Week    

COMPLETED 
• Please see previous reports if you would like to know anything regarding this project.   

 

Sundowners 
COMPLETED 

• Please see previous reports if you would like to know anything regarding this project.   
 

PROSH 
COMPLETED 

• Please see previous reports if you would like to know anything regarding this project.   
 

Tavern Package 
COMPLETED 

• Please see previous reports if you would like to know anything regarding this project.   

 

SOCPAC Meeting Improvements   
COMPLETED 

• Please see previous reports if you would like to know anything regarding this project.  
 

Mini-Club Carnivals   
CLOSED 

• Please see previous reports if you would like to know anything regarding this project.   
 

SLT Improvements  
IN PROGRESS 

• The last set of SLT courses are happening this week and next week! 
• Feedback form for the new SLT schedule will most likely be sent out at the beginning of next 

Semester 
   

What Club Suits You Quiz   
IN PROGRESS 

• Emilia (SOC VP), and Naveen (OGC) are currently on holiday! Project work for the WCSY Quiz will 
most likely continue when Naveen and Emilia return for Sem 2. 
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Guild Website Updates 
IN PROGRESS 

• Additional updates to the Guild Website are in progress, alongside the Guild Marketing team. 

• Added two new sections on the Club Resources page: 
o Treasurer Resources 
o SLT Handouts 

• Updated the Online AGM Guide since the Qualtrics website has gone through a user interface 
update on the Club Resources page. 

• Updated the Club Affiliation Guide to reflect the changes in PAC’s affiliation process on the Club 
Resources page. 

• Added in SLT handouts including the Access Department’s handout, the Ethnocultural 
Department’s new Cultural Inclusion Module and Guild Marketing’s pamphlet on the Club 
Resources page. 

• Updated the Treasurer Training slides and Quiz on the Club Resources page. 

• Added PAC and Ed Council in the Club Resources page. 

• All updates are being sent to Guild Marketing so they can help me update the Guild Website 
before the start of Sem 2. 

• Going to add the following over the remainder of the winter holidays: 
o FAQs section on the SOC homepage 
o Updated Guild Website Handbook 
o Finance Portal Guide 
o Possibly updating the SPG and Semester Grant template 

   

How-to-Club Guide 2.0   
IN PROGRESS 

• Work on the How-to-Club Guide is beginning to ramp up! 

• Including new sections mentioned in my previous reports, there should be double the content on 
the How-to-Club Guide including more information for PAC and Ed Council affiliated clubs. 

• I will need to reach out to Guild staff, Guild departments and other related committees to get 
help writing their sections over the holidays. 

• Any feedback regarding what should be on the How-to-Club Guide is welcomed. 

 

Sem 2 O-Day 
IN PROGRESS 

• Registrations for O-Day 2 are now open.  

• If any department would like to take part, please email me so I can forward the registration link. 

• Two site maps will be made for O-Day 2, depending on the weather on the day. 

• Registrations for UWA’s Got Talent are also open. 
 

Tavern Pub Crawl Package 

IN PROGRESS 
• No new updates. Please see previous reports if you would like to know anything regarding this 

project.   
 

Club Engagement Officer   
FINAL TOUCHES 

• No new updates for this, most likely to be reviewed again when Aidan and I go through the 
Societies Council regs. 
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FINANCES 
 

 

 
 
Note: New budget lines have now appeared for the Societies Council. The handbooks budget line refers to the costs 
of new deposit and withdrawal books used by Clubs and Societies ordered by the Guild Finance team. I am still 
unsure what the Cleaning Conract budget line refers to, but it may be from cleaning costs rom tenants in the Guild 
Village. 
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ACHIEVEMENTS 
 

• Successfully ran a 1.5-day schedule for SLTs. 
• Successfully ran Guild on the Green with other Guild Departments 
• Brought back the dunk tank to Guild on the Green. 
• Successfully ran the PROSH Sausage Sizzle during Guild on the Green alongside PROSH. 
• Successfully ran O-Day After's alongside the Guild Events team. 
• Successfully ran Sundowners in Week 2. 
• Successfully ran the PROSH Breakfast and Rave. 
• Released the Tavern hiring package for clubs. 
• Successfully ran a one-day schedule for SLTs. 
• Began work on the How-to-Club Guide 2.0. 
• Successfully ran Semester 1 Club Carnival. 
• Released the new financial accounting system for club executives to use. 
• Learnt how to do purchase quotes and review the Societies’ Council budget on the new financial 

accounting system. (Thanks Mutya!) 
• Sent over 1,300 emails since the start of my term to 30/06/2025. 

 
DISCUSSION POINTS 
 
Not a lot of meetings, but that means a lot of project work can be done! Hoping to get a lot of the hard 
work done before the next semester alongside my committee. 
 
I am now the Executive Officer for the Volunteering Committee. 
 
Apologies in advance if my response time is delayed over the winter holidays. I will be catching up on 
some much needed rest and relaxation for the rest of the holidays. 
 
Regards, 
Ethan Tan 

112th Societies Council President 

soc-president@guild.uwa.edu.au 
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SUMMARY 
In June, the Sports Department continued working closely with UWA Sport in plans moving forward to increase 
student engagement and participation for Semester 2, namely with UBL Working Group and Sports Council. 
Further planning for the Semester 2 Sports Day (collaborating with EMAS, Sports Council and UWA Sport), Staff vs 
Students match, UBL themed rounds and UWA Athlete spotlights. 
 
 

MEETINGS ATTENDED 
 
 

Date Meeting Purpose  

05/06/25 Meeting with Ella and Georgi (UWA 
Sport) 

To discuss student engagement and 
participation, and current projects 

09/06/25 Meeting with Sports Council and UWA 
Sport 

In depth planning for Semester 2 Sports Day 

28/06/25 Meeting with Guild President Relay plans and information regarding 
Sports Day, ODAY2 and IF. 

 
 
PROJECT UPDATE 
Increasing Participation for Inter Faculty 
- Reaching out to more clubs and societies to increase participation for IF 2025. 
- Contacted Exercise and Sport Science school to try and get PESA up and running again. 
- Organised catering for IF. 
 
UWA Esports League and Team 
- Provided a space for gaming and Esports to take place, UWA Sport has shown interest in 
collaborating with the Guild to form a UWA Esports team and competition. 
New Faction Competition 
- UWA Sport has shown interest in the idea of creating a faction-based competition with points, 
having an event every semester or year. 
 
UWA Sport Student Stakeholder Group (SSRG) 
- Launched in April, to allow students to directly get involved with sport on campus through direct 
expression of ideas with UWA Sport. 
 
Spectator/Sporting Culture on Campus 
- Begun planning for UBL and other campus events to increase student engagement. 
- “Themed” rounds, collaborating with different departments (i.e. International Students) to 
promote UBL, spectator culture. 
- Activations and other promotions using Sport Budget. 
- Increase quality of activities and social media presence. 
 
Sports Day – 9th September @ James Oval 
- 4/5 sporting clubs with come and try events and demonstrations 
- EMAS and sausage sizzle, canned drinks for activations 
- Open to different UWA sports clubs to promote their clubs and gain new members. 
 
Athlete Spotlight – Social Media 
- Increase engagement for socials with athlete spotlights. 
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Student vs Staff Match 
- Have Staff vs Student sport as Curtain Raiser for UBL game / as separate event. 
 
 
FINANCES 
 
 
ACHIEVEMENTS 
  
 
DISCUSSION POINTS 
The key discussion points in June, were collaborating closely with various UWA Sport groups on the 
Sports Day in Semester 2. 
 
 
 
 
 
Regards,  
Damien Zhang 
112th Sports Officer 
damien.zhang25@guild.uwa.au 
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SUMMARY 

  
 

Date Meeting Purpose  

1/07/2025 Period product dispenser finalisation Talking about the messaging for the front of 
the dispensers 

 
 
PROJECT UPDATE 

Period product dispensers 

 The dispensers will be installed before orientation week! 
Damsel Magazine  

 Submissions for the Damzel magazine have now closed 
 
Survivor Art Exhibition 

 the Undercroft has been secured as a venue for this event 

 if anyone would like to be a part of organising this event it would be much appreciated  
FINANCES 

 app $3500 to hire the Undercroft 
 
ACHIEVEMENTS 
Period product dispensers 

 this project is complete, thank you to everyone that has helped out, we are so excited to see the 
installation of these machines! 

DISCUSSION POINTS 
 
 
 
 
 
Regards,  
 
 
 
RUBY MEMBRY 

112th WOMEN’S OFFCIER 

womens@guild.uwa.edu.au 
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